
Dear Tim and the Chilmark Selectmen, 
 
On behalf of the Martha’s Vineyard Cub Scouts, I respectfully request that the Chilmark Board of 
Selectmen please waive the rental fee for two upcoming events at the Chilmark Community Center. 
 
On Saturday, January 21, 2017, the Cub Scouts will hold its annual Pinewood Derby at the Community 
Center. This event is open to the public and all are welcome to attend. The Pinewood Derby is one of the 
highlights of the Cub Scout year. Each Scout fashions a block of wood into a race car, and at the event all 
the cars are raced down a sleek, aluminum track. The Scouts compete among their age groups, and 
there is an overall winner for the whole race, and there are also ribbons for car design. The Community 
Center is a great venue for this event because the open floor space offers the perfect length for the 
track. 
 
On Tuesday, February 21, 2017, the Cub Scouts will hold its annual Blue & Gold Banquet at the 
Community Center. This is another highlight of the year for our Pack. Scouts in each Den are recognized 
for their achievements. This is a potluck supper and open to the public. I would like to invite the 
Selectmen to attend this year, and we would welcome you to say a few words as our hosts if you do 
attend. I will send an invitation to you later in the month specific to this event. 
 
Please call me if you have any questions. Thank you very much for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Adam R. Moore 
Den Leader 
Cub Scout Pack 90 
 


